Arts and Humanities Division Meeting
June 6, 2023, 10:30am-noon
Present: Paula Carns, Karen Huck, Kirstin Johnson (chair), Kate Lambaria, Emilee Mathews, Matt Roberts, Michelle Self-Ballard, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, Marek Sroka,
Not Present: Courtney Becks, Jessie Knoles, Siobhan McKissic, Geoff Ross, Mary Ton
Minutes: Paula Carns
Agenda
1. Alex Cabada and Celenia Graves told us about Grainger’s IDEA (https://tec.illinois.edu/resources/grainger-idea-lab). Though located in Grainger’s Digital Scholarship Center in lower level on the west side, the IL is open to everyone on campus and the public. They have a wide range of technology, such as 3d printers, VR headsets, game sets, podcasting kits (they teach a 5-part series on creating podcasts through the Savvy Researcher series), and high-end computers for visual and machine learning. With computer labs on campus closing, the IL provides faculty and students with equipment, software, and computing help. The IL serves both classes and individuals on campus. Moreover, they do a lot of public engagement with non-UIUC users, especially through the local public libraries. Non-UIUC affiliates can write to them about using the IL at https://www.library.illinois.edu/enx/idea-lab/. Some of the departments/ units that have worked with the IL are the Department of Dance, the College of Media’s Journalism program, and Ricker Library of Architecture and Art. 

There was interest in having a tour of IL this summer and Kirstin will organize one.
2. May 2023 minutes approval. Approved.
3. Committee updates
a. Humanities Council (KJ) (hasn’t met)
b. AC (KJ) (hasn’t met)
c. CDC (CSW)—Celestina couldn’t attend and no minutes have yet to be distributed.  
d. EC (KJ)—The Library Executive Committee met three times since our last division meeting: 
May 8—the topics were: the interim head of Scholarly Commons (Eric Kurt appointed); committee members for a search relating to the Carle College of Medicine were selected; membership on Library committees selected (there is still time to request placement on a committee); review of strategic report from the Office of Scholarly Publishing about digital editions: AUL updates (no information given); and the recently-submitted DEIA taskforce report (Victor Jones came to discuss).
May 22—the topics were: PRC replacements for faculty going on sabbatical next year and continued review of strategic report from the Office of Scholarly Publishing about digital editions.
June 5—the topics were: the next conversation with AULs; review of items in the parking lot (not mentioned); and selection of committee members to review two unit heads who are up for review in the coming year.
e. LSSC (KH)
Karen reported that LSSC met twice. The topics were: 
· Erin Kerby came to discuss and get feedback on the Library Research Showcase, which is open to everyone;
· they discussed repopulating the LSSC committee when members roll off;
· they discussed the timeline of the building project, which seems to be extended due to HVAC issues; 
· they discussed the slump in nominations for Cheers for Peers and brainstormed other methods of recognizing individuals;
· a main topic was how to distribute the money earmarked for staff to attend conferences. At present the money can only be used for 12 people to attend Reaching Forward South, an “annual professional development conference for library support staff in central and southern Illinois”, which is primarily attended by individuals working in public libraries, and 2 people to attend ALA Annual. Someone suggested the money be used for the Illinois Library Association, which LSSC is considering, or a topical conference. 

f. Search committees and other
· Karen mentioned that she is on a task force to rewrite our current patron policy. 

4. July and August meetings—Kirstin is going to solicit feedback via email. One idea is to cancel or substitute a regular meeting with a visit the Idea Lab.
5. Topics for future meetings: 
· Have Tom and Mary L. come to talk about BTAA big collections;  
· Discuss higher user stats for Taylor and Francis and the impact on collecting.

6. Other:
· We will need representatives for RTM (Celestina is interested) and CDC. Kirstin will ask for nominations by email. 
· Future meetings: virtual or live or both? One suggestion is to have occasional visits to libraries.
· Matt pointed out how much the GAs appreciated meeting as a cohort, mostly for the social connection, and we will consider ways to connect them, for instance, by having them come to a meeting early in the fall or to organize a social event for them. Karen mentioned that the GA exhibit contest needs applicants and working together on one might be a teambuilding opportunity. 
7. Announcements
LLL announced that it (finally) participating in the Library’s trading cards program. 
